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MIDWEST BREEZES

Our August 6th meeting was held at Spring Brook
G.C. and had a dinner attendance of sixty. Forty-five
of these played golf and reported the golf course in
super condition. We congratulate our host Supt. Gary
Dorsch for doing such a splendid job. We all thank Bill
Nadler from Harley Davidson for the refreshments and
for the use of the extra golf cars. The dinner consisted
of barbecued chicken and pork chops, biscuits, baked
beans, cole slaw, potato salad, two different kinds of
drinks and plenty of ice cream, all for $6.50 - a real
bargain.

The educational part of the meeting was that up to this
date, August 6, there had been very little turfgrass
disease. Beware, the season is not over.

Chow time at Spring Brook G.C., August 6

Yours truly read an article in one of the chapter news
publications that referred to a suggestion that the
operations of Chapter Associations should come under
the so called ‘‘Big Tent'' in Lawrence, Kansas - so the
article stated. My observation of the ‘'Big Tent''
operation is that due to the turn over of the personnel
they should get this problem taken care of before
wanting to take on the operation of the Chapter
Assoc's. The M.A.G.C.S., which | have been a
member of for nearly fifty years, has always been
among the more active local golf course Supts.
Assoc’s, My feeling is, why should we give this up and
be dictated by someone from the ‘‘Big Tent'’. | am
sure many will agree with me that they have problems
of their own within their operation. If my memory is
correct, at one of our recent conferences this idea was
voted down. If it comes up to another vote, my vote
will be NO!

We had 45 golfers at Spring Brook Golf Club on
August 6, 1979. The golf course was in excellent
condition, Gary Dorsch is to be congratulated.
Dean Taggart was our low gross winner with a 77, a
great game. First Blind Bogey winners were Pete
Leuzinger, Frank Krueger, and Ken Shepard at 77;
second Blind Bogey winners were C. Shiley, Tony
Meyer, Fred Hall and Bill Nadler at 82.
The Peoria winners were Dave Meyer 67, Rodger Boyd
68, Len Berg 69, Phil Bersin 71, Don Hoffman, Bill
Miller and Bill Walsh 72, and finally Dave Nadler,
John Potthoff, Gary Dorsch and Fred Opperman with
73's.
Don't forget the next meeting will be the annual Golf
Tournament, let’s all attend and have a good time.
Golf Committee
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Bryan Meyer and the Grand Champion.

The DuPage County Fair is over and Bryan Meyer,
fourteen year old son of David and Penny Meyer, is a
very happy young man. What was the event that made
Bryan so happy? A steer that he had raised and had
shown at the fair was chosen as the Grand Champion.
It was a black Angus steer weighing 1,005 Ibs. and
was sold at auction for $2.50 a |b. Bryan also had the
Reserve Champion, a cross-bred Angus. | am sure
Bryan will never forget the 1979 DuPage County Fair.
The Champion was purchased by Winkler Mobil gas
station in Naperville, IL.

Stan Mikita, Bob Breen, ‘““‘Grouchy’’ Voykin

Wife: *'I think I'll join the Women’'s Lib movement.
They are advocating a man pay his wife for doing
housework."’

Husband: '‘Sounds good to me. I'll pay you $25 a
day; but | only need you to come in on Thursdays."'



